
 

 
 

Date: September 23, 2021 

To: All BCGEU Members at Burquitlam Senior Housing Society (L.J. Christmas 
Manor) 

Re: Bargaining Bulletin #1: Negotiations Underway 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Your bargaining committee and employer commenced negotiations to renew the collective 
agreement on September 20, 2021. Both parties tabled packages of non-monetary proposals and 
are now in the process of reviewing them. 
 
The parties will meet next on October 27 and 28, 2021 to respond to one another’s non-monetary 
proposals. Once we have considered all non-monetary proposals and reached agreement or 
impasse (essentially disagreement) on them, the parties will table monetary proposals. We will keep 
you updated as negotiations progress. 
 
Thank you for your patience and support throughout this lengthy process. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please speak with a worksite member of your bargaining committee. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Minna Roemer, Bargaining Committee Member 
Betty Shier, Bargaining Committee Member 
Ryan Stewart, Staff Representative, Negotiations 
  
cc.  Mahen Ramdharry, Vice-President, Component 4 and Chair, Local 403 
                 Brent Camilleri, Coordinator, Negotiations 
                 Jacqueline (Jackie) McGuire, Staff Representative, Lower Mainland Area Office 
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